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PO Box 340, Marden, SA, 5070 Phone: 0493 281 503  
President – Keith Payne - Secretary – Wendy Gaborit  
Email: stpeters@rotaryclub.org.au  
Website: https://rotarystpeters.org.au/  
Facebook: https://www.facebook.com/StPetersRotary/  
 

Weekly Meetings - The Rotary Club of St Peters meets on Tuesdays at 6:00 PM 
at the Kensington Hotel, 23 Regent St., Kensington, S.A.  5068. Visitors are welcome. 

 

Coming Events 
 

Next Club Meeting is on Tuesday 29 March at 6:00 pm at the Rotary Shed, Linde Reserve. 
Program -  

Date Venue Speaker/Program Organisation 

27-3-22 St Peters Girls School Garden Party Allkid and RCStP 

29-3-22 The Shed Social RCStP 
31-3 to 2-4 Barossa Valley Rotary Conference District 9510 

5-4-22 Kensington Hotel Nomiki Thomas RCStP 

12-4-22 Kensington Hotel Don Will Calperum 

 
 

 
 

Report of Meeting 3217 held on Tuesday 22 March 2022 at the Kensington Hotel 
 

Chairman Phil Smith called the meeting to order and Helen Moyes gave the invocation and proposed the toasts. 
 
President Keith welcomed Rotarians in person and on Zoom.  
 

 
President’s Remarks 

 

• The Club is looking forward to the Garden Party Fundraiser on Sunday 

• Next Tuesday night the meeting will be at the Shed – a social evening 

• The following Friday is the first day of the Conference – Friday session begins at 1pm 

• Our Club is planning a BBQ dinner that evening 

• The Saturday Night Dinner is After 5 Dress and masquerade 
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AllKids Garden Party – This Sunday 27th March 
 
Hi Rotarians & Partners, 
Just a reminder that the AllKids Garden Party is to be held 
this Sunday, 27th March, 2pm to 5.30pm. The venue is the 
St. Peters Girls School, Stonyfell Road, Stonyfell on the 
Chiverton Lawns & Gardens. This area is located to the right 
of the school office building & is easily accessed from the 
parking in front of the office. There is also a second car park 
on the northern side of Stonyfell Road opposite the school 
office. The weather is looking good so I am sure that all 
those attending will have a great afternoon. Although we 
are under a tree canopy I would suggest that you bring a 
hat as some of the lawns are in the sun. 
 
 
Finger food. 
Thanks to the Rotarians who have offered to donate finger 
food. This food can be delivered directly to the school on 
Sunday morning at 10am. Just park your car in the car park 
in front of the school office & take the road on the left hand 
side. The home economics centre is located a short distance 
down the road on the right hand side.   
 
 
Bottled Wine 
Thanks are extended to the Rotarians who have already donated wine for the Wine Wall.  
I will deliver them to AllKids Offices at Trinity Gardens this Wednesday ready for the event.  
 
 
Set Up & Tidy Up. 
For those Rotarians & partners who have offered to assist in the set-up we will be starting at 10am on Sunday 
morning.  We will meet on the Chiverton Lawns & Gardens. This should not take that long as the heavy lifting of 
tables & chairs will be done by school staff. 
 
The tidy up will commence at 5.30pm. Please stay & assist with this. 
Thanks to all the Rotarians, partners & guests who are supporting the event. 
 
Phil Smith, 
International Chair. 
 

 
Apologies: Chris Dawson, Romaine Dawson, Carmel O’Reilly, Bruce Ballantyne, George Dimitriadis, Paul Holton, 
Wayne Holton, Dave Strange, Alberto Curiel, John Bested, Milton Jones, John Gallehawk, Greg Rogers. 
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Guest Speaker 
 
Chairman Phil Smith introduced our Club Member Mary-Anne Hannay.  
 
 

Mary-Anne was brought up in the Barossa Valley with three siblings.  
Her father and grandfather were both in the medical profession. 
 
Mary-Anne attended Angaston Primary School and remains friends with 
eight of her former classmates. 
In Year seven Mary-Anne became a boarder at Woodlands – an all-girls 
school. Later she was the Boarding House Head Girl.  
 
Mary-Anne went on to the Kindergarten Teachers College and later to the 
Murray Park Campus.  
Her first years as a teacher were at St Monica’s Walkerville.  
 
 

 
Several country postings followed as she met and married her husband.  
They had three children, Nicholas, Michael and Sarah.  
Mary-Anne has fun with four grandchildren aged 5,4,3 and2 years. 
 
Rotary Journey - Mary-Anne’s father was a Rotarian.  
The family hosted two exchange students with whom they have kept in touch with a strong bond.  
 
Mary-Anne joined Rotary in 2016 when she 
moved to Adelaide.  
 
Her motivation: to give to others.  
 
Mary-Anne is a member of the District 9510 
Youth Committee. She says she joined St 
Peters for active service. 
 
We welcomed Mary-Anne into our Club on 8 
February 2022. 
 
The Vote of Thanks was delivered by Brian 
Kretschmer. 
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Flashback to the SA Women in Rotary Breakfast held on 9 March…. 
 
International Women’s Day Breakfast – National Wine Centre 
Three Rotarians, Ms Wendy-Ann Tansley from the Zahra Foundation, Helen Bowley and two guests from our Club 
enjoyed hearing of the work of Dr Trudy Lin.  

 
DR TRUDY LIN | 2022 SA YOUNG AUSTRALIAN OF THE YEAR | 2021 SA YOUNG ACHIEVER OF THE YEAR 

 
 
Dr Trudy Lin is one of only 24 Special Needs 
Dentistry specialists, providing oral healthcare to 
people with disability, psychiatric conditions, and 
complex medical conditions such as cancer. She 
also treats people experiencing homelessness, 
trauma, and domestic violence. 
 
Trudy works as a consultant at the Special Needs 
Unit of the Adelaide Dental Hospital and is an 
Honorary Senior Clinical lecturer at the University of 
Adelaide. 
  
 Trudy is pictured here with Arthur Manser at 
another event. 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
Zahra Foundation – Walk or Run Fundraiser – Sunday 21 March – Grange to Henley and back 
 
 
Following the presentation from Kelly-
Ann Tansley from the Zahra Foundation 
on 22 February, six members from the 
RCStP formed a team to walk the 4 km 
round trip to raise funds.  
 
It was a perfect day weather wise and 
we were proud to represent our Club. It 
was great to see Kelly-Ann and also to 
meet Arman Abrahimzadeh OAM GAICD. 
We since made contact with Arman who 
has agreed to present to the Club next 
year. Our aim is to broaden the number 
of participants in this annual event in 
order to further support the work of the 
Zahra Foundation. 
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Zahra Foundation – Certificate of Appreciation 
 
The Club donated $1,000 to the Zahra foundation. We received the following Certificate of Appreciation. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Some members of the RCStP Team with Kelly-Ann Tansley, General Manager of the Zahra Foundation.  
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Members Minutes 
 

1. Phil Smith – Garden Party Details – Please see P 2. 
 

2. Shed Report – David Heilbronn 
A reminder the Shed will be closing early – 10.30am on Saturday 26 March.  
This is in conjuction with the St Peters Fair.  

 
3. Brian Kretschmer - Pizza Night at the Shed. $10 for pizza. Bring your own drinks. 

 
4. Mary-Anne Hannay – Zahra Foundation Fundraising Walk - Please see p 4 and 5. 

 
Anniversaries 
Members     Mary-Anne Hannay  26 March 
Partners    NONE 
Rotary    Bruce Ballantyne  27 March 38 years 
Wedding Anniversaries Wendy Gaborit & John 22 March – TODAY 
     Keith Shaw and Joan 28 March 

 
 

 
 
A Groundbreaking Opportunity for Rotary Service 

 

Health Care Facilities – the hidden WASH challenge 
 
The tremendous damage to communities inflicted by the recent pandemic has forced many of us to rethink 
priorities. As health care workers globally have struggled to deal with a deadly virus, light has been shed on an 
often-ignored need. All the PPE in the world, all the medical know-how and resources, are useless until we 
address the fundamental, underlying need for basic water, sanitation and hygiene (WASH) services in health 
care facilities. 
 
Not many people realize that a quarter of all health care facilities, globally, have no basic water service; as many 
as 1.8 billion people are exposed to infection due to lack of safe water every day. One in three people have no 
handwashing facilities at the point of care, 10% have no sanitation. 
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Health Care Facilities – the hidden WASH challenge (cont.) 
 
This grim picture prompted a call to action by UNICEF and the WHO. They have set an ambitious target: 

• 80% of health care facilities (HCFs) to have WASH services by 2025,  
• 100% of health care facilities to have WASH services 2030 

This is the sort of challenge that Rotary was born for. Clubs everywhere are encouraged to implement WASH 
related projects in all health care facilities – whether they be hospitals, clinics, maternity wards. The reasons are 
many. WASH is: 
 
·      Essential for safe, effective care and preventing deaths. 
·      Fundamental to infection prevention and control 
·      Prerequisite for stopping Covid-19 
·      Top priority for women receiving maternal care. 
·      A “best-buy”: paying for itself in one year, saving $1.50 for every dollar invested thereafter…cont 
 
 

………Health Care Facilities – the hidden WASH challenge 
 
According to a 2019 Survey conducted by the White Ribbon Alliance: 
 
"1.2 million women tell us they are fed up with giving birth in dirty and disgusting conditions. They want clean 
toilets in maternity wards. They want soap and water to wash themselves and their babies after birth." 
 
As Antonio Guterres, UN Secretary-General states: 
 
“Water, sanitation and hygiene in health facilities are the most basic requirements of infection prevention and 
control, and of quality care” 
 
Some 100 humanitarian organizations have committed to the above goals, including government agencies, 
private sector, universities and non-governmental organizations (NGOs). They include prestigious organizations 
like Water for People, WaterAid, Emory University, Makerere University, Engineers without Borders, Hilton 
Foundation, USAID, Water Missions and AquaTabs. And, the WASH Rotary Action Group is proud to be 
included in their ranks. 
 
WASH-RAG’s goal is to help every Rotary club access the resources needed to implement a sustainable 
project. These resources include tools such as WASH FIT (Water & Sanitation for Health - Facility Improvement 
Tool, designed by UNICEF, 2019). to help agree on priorities, and the “Advocacy Roadmap” to help bring about 
change in the community. 
 
Is there a need in your community? Are you ready to help address it? If so: Visit your local hospital. Talk to 
the staff and patients. Walk the wards, look at the toilets.  
Would you want your wife to deliver your baby there, or go for surgery? 
 
WASH-RAG can help you take that next step. 
 
Yours in Rotary 
 
Ron Denham, Chair Emeritus 
WASH Rotary Action Group 
info@wasrag.org 

 
 

  

https://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001dn3xYT5GbepDJimWE6QuOCkEfzAVCSK41vXSBukv0Et_FQQolkk4as7YEurok1NP2ZDcM8AfTmqShw_Y0ah2khXqk37TLgYaoXCOOJ7Gj2Y5nNUPsAY5zRCfQW5zo3XChJw6VrYMFJo=&c=bxPUOJRPWSb-luZzm-YYPICFENK520YHLkvwmELoIMtODK62SF8UQw==&ch=kvCjjjP9xKtWYl0D2XG1gP9OVsJ0D5OnM2OBSJDQ-V9KbMTIEm29Dg==
mailto:info@wasrag.org
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Meeting Roster 

 
 
 
 

 

Day Tuesday Tuesday Tuesday 

Date 29-Mar-22 5-Apr-22 12-Apr 

Meeting 3218 3219 3220 

Venue   Kensington Hotel Kensington Hotel 

Topic / Guest Speaker Shed Meeting Nomiki Thomas Don Will Calperum 

Chairperson   Keith Shaw David Birkedale 

Vote of Thanks 1st to 3rd April Sonia Schepetiuk Jim Owler 

Special District Conference     

Reception   Paul Holton Tony Camporeale 

Cashier 1 Brian Kretschmer Arthur Manser John Bested 

Cashier 2 Arthur Manser Carmel O'Reilly John Seeliger 

Steward   Mary-Anne Hannay John Dubberley 

Invocation   Paul Holton Tony Camporeale 

Bulletin Pam Vaughton Pam Vaughton Pam Vaughton 

Information Spot       
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Shed Roster 

 
THE TEAM LEADER IS RESPONSIBLE FOR THE TEAM  

FOR FOLLOWING THE SHED GUIDELINES AND BANKING THE DAY'S TAKINGS 
 

THE COVID 19 PLAN MUST ALWAYS BE FOLLOWED 

 
DAY  Saturday  Saturday  Saturday  Saturday 

DATE 26-Mar-22 02-Apr-22 09-Apr-22 16-Apr-22 

 SHED CLOSING 
EARLY CONFERENCE   

SCHOOL 
HOLIDAYS 

 10:30am 
PANCAKE SAT.   

EASTER 
SATURDAY 

        

COVID MARSHALL 
ENTRY CHECK 

Sue Bardy        
Sue Bardy Brian Kretschmer 

David Heilbronn 
John Dubberley 

        

FRONT COUNTER        

Counter Sales 1 Dianne Hill Milton Jones Dianne Hill Jim Owler 

Counter Sales 2 Arthur Manser Helen Moyes Pam Vaughton Betty Owler 

        

GENERAL HELP Keith Payne Greg Rogers Keith Payne Bill Winslow 

        

CAFÉ        

BBQ Wendy Gaborit Dave Strange Peter Shaw David Heilbronn 

Coffee Angela Williams 

Angela Williams 
Lisa Shaw      
Angela Williams 

  Angela Williams 

        

GOODS IN Keith Payne Greg Rogers Keith Payne Bill Winslow 

        

SMALL HOUSEHOLD John Seeliger John Seeliger John Seeliger John Seeliger 

        

EMERGENCIES Phil Smith 
  

Phil Smith or            
Sue Bardy 

Phil Smith or       
Sue Bardy 

        

PICK UP CREW 1 Pauline Yates Pauline Yates Pauline Yates Pauline Yates 

PICK UP CREW 2 Marlene Balacco Marlene Balacco Marlene Balacco Marlene Balacco 
 

 

PLEASE NOTE: START TIME IS 7.45 am 
 
 


